
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT  7.30 P.M. ON  05.07.22
There were two members of the public present through hybrid.

7.1  APOLOGIES
Cllrs Edward Griffiths, Sion Ifor Williams, Denise Stone, Evan Owen and Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams (Gwynedd Council).

7.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Sian Edwards (Chairman), Steffan Chambers (Vice Chairman),  John Ceri Evans, Edward Williams, Kathleen Aikman, Nia Rees, William Hooban, Mike Tregenza. 
7.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
On behalf of the Council the Chairman welcomed Cllr. Nia Ress and Cllr. William Hooban to their first meeting of the Council and wished them well in our mist. Both signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office form.
The Chairman extended the Council's congratulations to the Clerk/Cllr. Annwen Hughes on being elected the first woman to be Chairman of the Snowdonia National Park Authority.
7.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on June 7th 2022 were found to be correct. 
7.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising from the minutes.
7.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

Nobody declared an interest on any matters.
7.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
The following report was received from Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams:-  Meetings attended; Most of the meetings were held on Zoom with different department of Gwynedd Council giving information about the work of their departments. 8th Supporting local residents. Housing and property.13th Corporate support for councillors. 13th met locally with Anna Lewis, the local Regeneration Officer with officials of the Village Hall and Regeneration committees.14th Older People and Health provisions. 16th Met with managers of the Betsi NHS regarding future changes to Clinical Health provisions. 20th Highways presentation.21st Children and Young families presentation. 22nd Chief Housing Officers presentation. 23rd Full Council at Caernarfon 9.00am to 5.00pm.27th Licensing committee.28th Education presentation. 30th Homelessness presentation.
Heads of departments usually gave the presentations with councillors being able to ask questions at the end.

It was easy to miss important issues and I have asked for written copies of the presentations which included details of how to contact officials regarding the issues they were responsible for.What has become clear in most presentations is that the council is short of staff in many areas, especially regarding care and the NHS. COVID and ‘burn-out’ being the reasons in many cases with Gwynedd Council gradually returning to work in the offices after 2 years of working from home. The children and young families officials have been under stress with working from home and some long serving valuable officials have left the council. Also leaving the council is Morwenna Edwards, Director of Social services and deputy chief executive. She will be missed on the council and was thanked at the full council meeting. At one of the presentation it was stated that the head of Gwynedd Consultancy, Huw Williams, was retiring and it was decided by the Cabinet that his department would be included in the Municipal services department under Steffan Jones. In the future the recycling and waste collection unit with be moved from Municipal to the Environment under Dafydd Williams. I am getting instances of elderly and vulnerable people being discharged from hospital without care plans from hospitals in the Howell Dda NHS.Betsi NHS are having problems with hospital discharges with the lack of care plans and home care staff resulting in bed shortages at Ysbytu Gwynedd and Ambulances not able to unload their patients and waiting outside the hospital.This then causes the problems of delays in getting an ambulance and I have had information of long waits, one 84 year old had to wait 16 hours for an 
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ambulance after suffering a fractured pelvis and arm after falling in her garden. She was from the Dwyfor area. 

It looks as though problems in getting a GP appointment, discharge from hospital, lack of housing for rent will be with us for some time. I am still getting complaints at the shortage of buses in the evenings and at weekend with no buses on Sundays. Gwynedd has been celebrating Youth Work week between 23 and 30th June. But there were no events further south than Penrhyndeudraeth and Blaenau Ffestiniog.I am available on 01341242758 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com or on Gwynedd email of Cynghorydd.ErylJones-Williams@gwynedd.llyw.cymru

7.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Erection of first floor balcony to front of dwelling - Llinon, Ffordd Glan-Môr, Talybont (NP5/58/649)

Support this application.
7.9  MATTERS ARISING
A    Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £17,284.96 (including bank charges) since the start of the new financial year and this was  £9,072.89 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year. 
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
Cllr. Steffan Chambers reported that the Officers had met to discuss conducting a community review and that Cllr. Michael Tregenza has made a connection asking for a quote to draw up a survey. The evening of introduction and registration evening of the football club will take place in the village hall on the 13th of this month.
The Chairman reported that she, the Vice-Chairman, and Cllr. Aikman had met 3 weeks ago and reported that they had decided that a representative of the Community Council, Regeneration Group, village hall and Y Tir come together to discuss issues occasionally and it was agreed to appoint a representation from the Community Council at the September meeting. Cllr Kathleen Aikman gave a presentation on Y Tir and also stated they were able to bid for 2 grants to develop a sensory garden and an orchard garden.
The following report on the progress of Y Tir Allotments and Orchard Group was received from Cllr. Kathleen Aikman 
Thanking the Council for considering a donation to Y Tir but that money is no longer needed for our carpark as the bill as now kindly been paid.
I would like to inform the Community Council that all our 28 allotment members live in Dyffryn or Talybont except one, who lives in Llanfair. Specific details of our members are kept under strict GDPR conditions of confidentiality and not to be shared without their specific permission.

The rent for the year 2021 to 2022 is £10 plus £3 insurance provided by RHS special allotment plan. This was decided upon because, unlike other allotments, the ground had never been cultivated before and no piped water was provided per plot. The tenants were notified the rents would go up next year because of infrastructural costs. It is likely that the insurance will also be higher next year; it is to be noted that other allotments are insured through their community councils’ insurance.

Hedging: it has been mentioned that some members of the community council would like to see hedging along the fence that divides the carpark from the allotments. Looking back into the records, it is clear that that requirement was waived, after previous attempts at planting hedges were destroyed by the livestock in the field- twice. At any rate there is a well-established path on the other side of the wire fence so any hedging would have to be planted on the carpark side of the fence. In order to improve the appearance of the fence, a profusely flowering clematis montana has been planted as well as a highly scented rambling rose that will over time cover the fence. Other decorative plants will be planted too.

The tenants recently visited our twin allotment: Cae Crwn in Cricieth to meet the tenants there and share ideas. Anna Lewis, Ardudwy Community Support Officer for Gwynedd Council, has been in contact suggesting we form a network of similar food producing allotments all across Gwynedd. 
Future plans include the orchard and a sensory garden next to the retirement bungalows, named Blodeuwedd’s Garden. In order to consult opinion more widely I have prepared a questionnaire which I will offer to the Regeneration Group as part of their own survey.
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One of the unexpected great benefits of having the allotments where they has been the chance they offer for locals as well as tenants to chat over the fences, improving people’s mental wellbeing and sense of community. I have been told this is the only time people have spoken to another adult all week! Creating the other two community areas will offer more opportunities to combat loneliness and isolation, especially among the elderly as well as creating spaces for safe exercise. The whole village will have new spaces for their use.
The Chairman read an e-mail she had received from a member of the public and also it was agreed to try to have a meeting with the village youth so that they could help develop the route and Cllr. Nia Rees agreed  to arrange this.
C   Village Hall
Cllrs. Michael Tregenza informed the Members that the above committee would be meeting on the 13th of this month and there was nothing further to report.
D  Develop Car Park
Cllr. Steffan Chambers stated that he had contacted Anna Lewis, Community Support Officer for Ardudwy District to try and get grants to develop the above and that the Clerk had sent her a copy of the scheme and she had asked for a quote from the work. It was stated that Cllr. Edward Griffiths had asked if he could purchase the old swing equipment in the old play park and this was agreed.
E  Inspection of bus shelters, cemeteries and play park 

Cllr. Michael Tregenza said that he had done the above inspection on behalf of the Council and reported as follows – that the bus shelter in Talybont was fine with also the land around it neat with the flowers, 'the bus shelter in the village was fine but the stone needed to be re-placed on the corner and Cllr. John Ceri Evans stated that he had asked Mr. Matt Moxlow to do this work and he had come across several stones that were loose and it was agreed that he would re-lay all the loose stones and also tidy around the bus shelter, the bus shelter on Ystymgwern Road was fine and the one near Ty Cerrig. Penybont garden needed to be weeded out and the brambles cut and the Clerk agreed to contact Mr. Gareth John about this, Morlo Park was fine. The play park was fine but needed a rail at the top of the fence and Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to deal with this issue. The public cemetery was tidy, Llanddwywe cemetery was fine and Llanenddwyn was tidy but there were moles there and it was agreed to contact John Barrott about this and also ask Mr. Gary Martayn to cut the bracken in the corner of the football field
F   Holding Hybrid Meetings
Cllr. Michael Tregenza stated that the equipment had arrived and it was agreed to purchase a 55” TV and also pay the zoom licence and to make these payments as soon as the Clerk receives the invoices.
G   Talybont Post Box
The Clerk reported that an application had been received in November last year asking whether the above post box could be moved and that the Council had agreed at the time to contact the Highways Department, Gwynedd Council in Caernarfon asking them to widen the entrance rather than move the post box. The Clerk went on to report that she had never received a reply from Gwynedd Council as she had contacted them once again and in the meantime that she had contacted the Royal Mail Post Box Team asking if this box could be moved. She had received a reply from them stating that because the box in question was located on a public road the Council would have to pay £650 + VAT for its removal and the Clerk also stated that the person who wanted the post box relocated was prepared to pay this cost. It was agreed that the Clerk contacted Gwynedd Council once again and also that the Council accepted Mr. Brooks' offer to pay the cost of £650 + VAT.
H   Llanbedr Flight School
It was made known to leave this item for the time being.
I    One Voice Wales Meirionnydd Area Committee Meeting – 29.6.22 
In the absence of Cllr. Evan Owen the Clerk reported that he had been unable to connect to the above meeting.
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7.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department

Received a reply from the above Department to issues raised at the last Council meeting and they stated that the Members concern about speeding down Bennar road and asking to move the 30 m.p.h sign, concern about speeding down Glan y Mor road, Talybont and asking if 30 m.p.h signs to be placed on the road have been referred to the Department for Transport in Caernarfon. They will also follow the situation with the bridge handrail with their Structural Engineer for an update of the situation. 

Regarding the Council's complaint about the ivy on the wall on Ffordd y LLan near the former Llanenddwyn Church needed to be cut and that the wall needed attention, they stated that their Chief Inspector was assessing the situation and will arrange for any necessary work to be carried out.
B   Gwynedd Council – Corporate Support Department

Received an e-mail from the above along with a questionnaire regarding Gwynedd Council's Rights of Way Improvement Scheme Consultation and stating that they were keen to receive the Council's comments about the document by completing a questionnaire. 
C   Gwynedd Council – Economy Department
The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the above Department informing the Council that they intended to submit an application to the Gwynedd Levelling Up Fund - the A496 Ardudwy corridor Transport Improvement Scheme and requested a letter of support from the Council. The Clerk reported further that the letter of support was due in by the 30th of last month and that she had produced a letter on behalf of the Council and sent it to the relevant Officer.
D   Cylch Meithrin y Gromlech
Received an e-mail from the Cylch Meithrin in the villaige asking for a financial contribution towards the purchase of a new door and a safety lock because the persuasion lock is broken and also the door is shrinking causing a gap and cold is coming in because of this. It was agreed to give them £2,500.
E    Mr. David Wilson
Received an e-mail from the above asking for permission to plant daffodil bulbs on the verges around the villaige.
It was agreed that this was a good idea but that there needed to be a discussion of where to plant the bulbs and the Chairman agreed to arrange this with Mr. Wilson.
F   Gwynedd Council – Economy Department
Received an e-mail from the above Department regarding Our Area Workshops 2035 and stating that they intend to hold these Workshops in each area and asking the Council to appoint 2 Members to attend these on behalf of the Council. It was agreed that the Chairman and Vice Chairman would represent the Council at this workshop.
7.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £49,932.94 in the current account and  £4,570.43 in the reserve account.       
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes    -  £448.00 (wages) + £106.50 costs = £330.50 (July & August)
Evergreen                       -  £800.00 –  cut grass in cemeteries (July & August)
Mr. G. J. Williams         -     £50.00  -  cut grass around Talybont purchase and plant flowers (July & August)
Mr. Gary Martayn         -  £431.50  -  cut grass both play parks, around benches and football pitch x 2
Monies received since last meeting
Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £123.75 - translation services
9.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
699

